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The purpose of this correspondence is to request your opinion on the following issue of 
statutory construction: What is the proper allocation formula for distribution of county 
transportation grant funds appropriated under S.B. 500? 

S.B. 500, making supplemental appropriations, was effective on June 6, 2019. Under 
Section 78 of the bill, "$125,000,000 is appropriated from the economic stabilization fund to the 
Department of Transportation for the two-year period beginning on the effective date of this Act ... 
to provide grants for transportation projects under Subchapter C, Chapter 256, Transportation 
Code." Section 256.103(b) of Subchapter C, Chapter 256 provides a distribution formula for the 
allocation of grants among counties for these transportation projects. 

Effective September 1, 2019, H.B. 4280 will c1.mend the distribution formula in Section 
256.103(b): Since the appropriation of $125,000,000 in S.B. 500 was effective on June 6, 2019 for 
the two-year period beginning on the effective date of that Act, should that appropriation be 
allocated for grants to counties tmder the distribution formula contained in the present statute or 
should it be allocated under the provisions that will be effective on September 1, 2019? 

It is noted that an additional appropriation of $125,000,000 is made to this grant program 
by H.B. 1, the General Appropriations Act. Since H.B. 1 is effective on September 1, 2019, it 
seems clear that these funds will be allocated under the revised formula provisions of H.B. 4280. 
Since the appropriation under S.B. 500 is available now, your expedited consideration would be 
appreciated. 

Sincerely, 
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( /? 
Garnet F. Coleman 
Chair of the House Committee on County Affairs 
State Representative--District 147 


